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IOTA ADVISORS’ UPDATE
With Covid restrictions lessened at DU things have returned to a more normal routine. Brothers are
still regularly tested and other health and safety precautions are adhered to. The students are asked
to be smart about gatherings. This as you might imagine has been challenging.
The chapter had a solid recruitment effort adding 16 new brothers. We hope to add at least 15 more new
brothers during winter and spring recruitment. Alex Murphy, our chapter president, along with his fellow
officers, directors and chairmen have executed lots of diverse programming including community service
events, a chapter retreat, exchanges with sororities, numerous speakers at chapter meetings, athletic
events, the annual alumni v. undergraduate football game and many other gatherings.
We look forward to doing even more in the quarters to come including more community service and
our annual effort to raise funds for the Children’s Miracle Network. Certainly hoping that intramurals
will return along with the chapter's ability to do other brotherhood events.
On the alumni front we are excited about the upcoming Alumni Hockey Night to be held Mar. 5th- more
information to follow on this. We are also gearing up for our 102nd Chartering Celebration to be held
Oct. 6-9th, 2022. Save those dates!
I want to thank my fellow advisors for their efforts during these interesting times. We are doing most
advising from afar since we are limited in our ability to meet face to face with the undergraduates. We
are looking for a few more alumni to help as advisors and house corporation directors. Please let me
know if you are interested. We thank Kyle Leigh and Matt Meyer for stepping up.
Happy Holidays - looking forward to seeing many of you next year.
We look forward to ‘21-’22 being a tremendous year for IOTA and to our 102nd Chartering Anniversary Celebration
in the fall of 2022, see pages 16-18. Stay well.
C, F & S,
Steve Ehrlich,House Corporation Director – Chapter Advisor
On behalf of House Corporation Directors – Gary Berz, Chris Fettig, Kyle Leigh and Matt Meyer
House Director – Alec Hurst; Faculty Advisor- Greg Grauberger; Advisors – Ryan Martin, Adam Segall, Kyle Leigh,
Ben Brentin, Scott Adams and Marc Goldenberg (on hiatus)
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Biden Taps Marc Nathanson 
as Ambassador to Norway

By John Eggerton
President Joe Biden has signaled
his intention to nominate veteran
cable executive Marc Nathanson
as the U.S. ambassador to Norway.
In signaling his plan to send the
nomination to the Senate, the
President praised Nathanson as
“one of America’s leading commu-
nications entrepreneurs and a
noted environmentalist.”
Nathanson, who is currently chair-
man of holding company Mapleton
Investments, founded Falcon
Cable and was later vice chairman
of Charter Communications after
Charter bought his company in
1999 for $3.6 billion (see web link).
Mapleton Investments has invest-
ments topping $1 billion dollars in
various global ventures including
private equity and direct invest-
ments (see web link below).
This won’t be Nathanson’s first government service. He served as chairman of the United States Agency for
Global Media during the Clinton-Gore and Bush-Cheney administrations.
Nathanson is immediate past co-chairman of the Pacific Council on International Policy and vice chairman
of the National Democratic Institute for International Affairs (NDI). He is also a trustee of the Aspen
Institute and a member of the Council on Foreign Relations.
https://www.nexttv.com/amp/news/biden-taps-marc-nathanson-as-ambassador-to-norway

https://www.nexttv.com/news/cover-story-where-are-they-now-329308
https://www.nexttv.com/news/nathanson-sees-new-life-falcon-152018

https://www.nexttv.com/news/allen-buys-charter-again-70053

Biden Taps Marc Nathanson as Ambassador to Norway. President hails 
former Falcon, Charter executive as leading communications entrepreneur.

Marc Nathanson (Image credit: 
Jason Kempin/Getty Images)The Embassy of the United States in Oslo is

the diplomatic representation of the Federal
government of the United States to the
Kingdom of Norway. A brand new Embassy
was put into service in May 2017.

https://www.nexttv.com/amp/news/biden-taps-marc-nathanson-as-ambassador-to-norway
https://www.nexttv.com/amp/news/biden-taps-marc-nathanson-as-ambassador-to-norway
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4 Noses Brewing Plans Denver
Taproom and Production Brewery

A day after hitting Colorado with the news that it had purchased Odd13 Brewing, the parent company
behind 4 Noses Brewing has revealed that it also plans to open a large production facility — and a new
taproom — at the northwestern edge of Denver’s Park Hill neighborhood. 
“We were fortunate through the pandemic to be able to continue to sell our beers across Colorado in
liquor stores and supermarkets, and we fought pretty hard for that,” says Tommy Bibliowicz, co-
founder of 4 Noses and a partner in 4NB Holdings, which is the Bibliowicz family-owned parent com-
pany for 4 Noses, Odd13 and Wild Provisions Beer Project. 
As a result, 4 Noses had been looking for a production facility long before the Odd13 deal was made.
In fact, Bibliowicz says, he learned that Odd13 owners Ryan and Kristin Scott were trying to sell the
brand and the Lafayette taproom after inquiring about Odd13’s production space; the Scotts closed
that space two months ago and sold the equipment to an out-of-state brewery.

by Jonathan Shikes – October 21, 2021
https://www.westword.com/restaurants/4-noses-brewing-park-hil l - taproom-production-
12607548?fbclid=IwAR1aq3Ure20PsSqZ9KyvH5Ry-ujIAA0RMPzW17xX7uSa3_-VNtyrapy7E3c

Tommy Bibliowicz, Co-Founder of 
Four Noses Brewing Co. and
Partner in 4NB Holdings, 
is A ZBT Iota Alumnus,

Class of 2010.

https://www.westword.com/restaurants/4-noses-brewing-park-hill-taproom-production-12607548?fbclid=IwAR1aq3Ure20PsSqZ9KyvH5Ry-ujIAA0RMPzW17xX7uSa3_-VNtyrapy7E3c
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Phi Sig Charter Announcement 
in the 1922 K-Book
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Phi Sig House in 1922 K-Book
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DENVER — A nonprofit helping people struggling with eating disorders experienced a surge in new members
during the pandemic. Written by: Adi Guajardo

Every day, people are bombarded with images of perfection and a
sense of achievement and happiness that can feel far-fetched when
they look in the mirror.

Emma Moody remembers struggling with her confidence and
purpose in life when she was just 12 years old. At the time she
didn’t really understand what an eating disorder was, but it soon
became clear she was suffering from anorexia.

“I felt very unsafe in my physical body, so I thought if I can stop
eating, I can numb myself,” Moody said. “I just wanted to hide. I
wanted to be so small internally that nobody could see me, nobody
could hurt me, nobody could touch me, nobody could love me
because I didn’t feel worthy of love.”

For two years, Moody skipped meals and reduced her portions
significantly. She said it initially started as a diet and it spiraled
out of control.

Moody hid her disorder from her parents until she was 14 years

Nonprofit experiences spike in new 
members seeking help for eating disorder.

Emma Moody is the daughter of 
Hershel Shapiro (IOTA, 1979) 

who passed away on March 2, 2014.

Toni Saiber is the sister-in-law of Iota’s Past
President and Past Chapter Advisor, Bruce Saiber.
Toni started The Eating Disorder Foundation.

https://www.thedenverchannel.com/news/local-news/nonprofit-experiences-spike-in-new-members-seeking-help-for-eating-disorder
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old. When she reached her breaking point, she finally came forward and asked her mother for help. She was
checked into Children’s Hospital.

She recovered and relapsed seven years later when she lost her father to suicide. Moody said she began to binge eat
to fill a void and numb the heartache.

“With eating disorders, there is a lot of shame, there is a lot of pain, there is a lot of guilt that people carry
within themselves, and I absolutely felt that,” Moody said.

Moody admits, she had suicidal thoughts cross her mind.

“There were times, particularly when I was struggling, and I didn’t think I was going to make it. I didn’t know if
I was going to be alive,” Moody said.

Each year, millions of Americans suffer from eating disorders. Experts say eating disorders often go undiagnosed.

According to Dr. Barbara Kessel, child and adolescent psychiatrist at Eating Recover Center, there is a fine line
between dieting and an eating disorder, and, at times, the line can be blurred.

“A lot of eating disorder behaviors are really kind of culturally acceptable in our society, unfortunately,” Kessel
said.

She said the pandemic only fueled a rise in eating disorders as people dropped out of activities, felt a loss of control
over their lives and spent hours on social media.

“Consuming massive amounts of these messages that you need to lose weight — here is an exercise routine, try
this diet, it’s going to change your life, maybe even this supplement that’s going to cause you to lose weight —
and those messages can be so toxic,” Kessel said.

The most common eating disorders are anorexia nervosa, bulimia nervosa and binge eating.

“Prior to the opioid epidemic, they were the number one cause of mortality or death of any psychiatric condition,”
Kessel said.

She said the most common causes of death related to an eating disorder are suicide and medical complications.

Since the pandemic, The Eating Disorder Foundation, a nonprofit in Denver, has experienced 1030% increase in new
support group members seeking help compared to 2019. A spokesperson with the organization highlighted that it
impacts people of all ages.

Recently the nonprofit saw a spike in participants between 13 and 17 years old and launched a new support group for
those 50 and older as the demand grew.

Red flags of an eating disorder include mood changes, which include anger and sadness around food and eating, and
exercising habits that interfere with daily life.

“One thing to really look out for is that impairment in their life and in their functioning. In children, one
thing that we look out for is not even necessarily weight loss; sometimes we will look at a child’s growth and
see that they have just stopped growing,” Kessel said. “Sometimes for a patient who is in a larger body, it can
go undetected by medical professionals for quite some time before it’s recognized as a problem.”
Moody relied heavily on The Eating Disorder Foundation for help and support. She said she had to dig deep inside
of herself, find hope and purpose for life.

“I haven’t had a binge or a period of restriction in three years,” Moody said. “Colors are brighter, food tastes
better and relationships and connections are so much more valuable for me. I have no desire to go back, and
I think that that is such a gift.”
She’s now a mentor helping people with an illness she knows all too well.

Recovering from an eating disorder is possible, and there are several organizations, both locally and nationally, that
can provide help, including the nonprofit The Eating Disorder Foundation, the Eating Recovery Center and the
National Eating Disorder Association.

A nonprofit helping people struggling with eating disorders experienced a surge in new members during the pandemic.

https://www.thedenverchannel.com/news/local-news/nonprofit-experiences-spike-in-new-members-seeking-help-for-eating-disorder
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A poem for Hershel Shapiro.
May he rest in peace.

Our family trees are not the same; we both have a different mother
And yet I’d proudly tell the world that this man is my brother.
It’s like we’ve lived our lives together, though we meet for the first time.
As this powerful sense of brotherhood makes everything seem fine.
Spectators stand and look with awe as we do our secret shake.
Never realizing that this clasping of hands DOES NOT a brother make.
We are brothers in a deeper sense than they can comprehend.
For when our bond has just begun, theirs is about to end.
When we were searching for the light, as all IOTA’s must do.
They stood aside and laughed out loud and said “I wouldn’t do that, would you?”
And yet when we had crossed those sands, and the light we could finally see.
They stood aside and whispered softly Oh how I wish it were me!
I know the decision I made was wise, of this I’m sure and have no doubt.
Each day in my life will have blue skies for I’m a ZBT from here on out.
And never again will I be lonely for I have brothers everywhere.
In cities of population two, I even have a brother there.
There is nothing in this whole wide world that we wouldn’t do for one another.
I’m sure I’d even give my life to save that of my brother.
But there are still those in darkness who cannot understand
why I share the burden which belongs to another man
When asked “Why weigh yourself down with the load of another?”
I simply smile at them and say, He ain’t heavy, He’s my Brother!

Adapted from the words of Brother Freeman Montague, Jr. of Alpha Phi Alpha

Hershel Shapiro 1977 at the ZBT house.Hershel Shapiro ‘79 (far left) at the ZBT 2008 reunion.

From AN IOTA’s WORTH | Spring 2014 Edition
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Message on the State of the Fraternity
from the ZBT Staff 
While COVID-19 continues to be an issue globally, brothers and
chapters are finding various degrees of normalcy in their lives.
On campuses across the U.S., chapters are back to hosting in
person events and philanthropies, returning to their houses and
welcoming new brothers to our great Fraternity.

Growing our Brotherhood
With most institutions resuming on-campus classes and activities,
Zeta Beta Tau brothers are bringing excited energy to recruitment,
greeting many potential new brothers and growing the
Brotherhood. So far in the fall term, some highlights from recruit-
ment include 67 new brothers at the Lambda Chapter at the
University of Texas, 49 new brothers at Beta Gamma Chapter at
Indiana University and 45 brothers initiated at Alpha Omicron at
the University of Arizona. Many chapters are excited to share why
it’s great to be a ZBT with new brothers.
Zeta Beta Tau is thrilled to be returning to three historic campuses
with new prospective chapters this year. The prospective brothers
at the University of Kentucky (Alpha Iota) and Michigan State
University (Beta Epsilon) are nearing Initiation into ZBT. Join us in
welcoming our new brothers!
Finally, the third expansion of the year already is on the receiving
end of much energy from alumni, as we re-form the historic Alpha
Omega Chapter at the University of Miami in January.
If you know any students who go to any of these universities or who
will be matriculating in the next year or two, please provide their
information at zbt.org/refer so we can reach out about ZBT. If you
are interested in helping with the restart process or one of these
chapters in the future, please email us. Alumni engagement is
essential to a chapter’s success. It’s great to be a ZBT!

Today’s Fraternity Experience
Tthe Fraternity continues to expand initiatives and programming in
hate prevention and antisemitism awareness. ZBT remains as
strongly committed as ever to being a voice for the Jewish people,
especially on college campuses. A new staff-led program is called
Antisemitism: Past and Present, offering an overview of the history
of Jewish persecution. This training has reached over 400 students
in recent months. ZBT also continues to work with external part-
ners like the Anti-Defamation League and Hillel International to
educate ZBTs and their fellow students.
Chapters at the local level are engaging in a variety of activities and
educational opportunities that might surprise you with their creativ-
ity. The framework provided by our brother enrichment program,
THE JOURNEY, allows for personal and professional development
for new initiates through upperclassmen nearing graduation. ZBT
chapters are hosting virtual alumni panels, resume workshops,
philanthropic contests with TikTok-style fun videos and socially dis-
tanced Shabbat dinners. Touch football games, hikes, retreat
weekend bonfires and other fun among Zeebs will forever be great
bonding opportunities for brothers. It’s a great time to be a ZBT!
ZBT was thrilled to bring brothers together for 2021 International
Convention last July. The return of this tradition was enjoyed by all
brothers and guests. We are beginning to plan activities and for the
2022 Convention next summer and we know you won’t want to
miss out on this one – Las Vegas! Save the date July 14-16, 2022.

It was a pleasure having DU’s
Chancellor Haefner at our
house tonight for our final
rush event! Our chapter is
looking forward to the excit-
ing changes that he brings to
the DU campus.

Liam Fitzgerald, Milo Waltenbaugh,
Britt Wasson, Julian Holdenried
and Peyton Weeter

ZBTs on 
Club Soccer Team
Headed to Nationals

Chancellor Haefner
Visits IOTA Chapter

Congratulations 
for qualifying for 

Club Soccer Nationals 
from Nov 18-20th
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The Zeta Beta Tau Foundation is proud to share the
highlights of a productive and impactful 2021!

• More than $146,000 in academic scholarships was awarded to 58 undergraduate brothers of
Zeta Beta Tau Fraternity for the current academic year, which is $38,000 more than the previous
academic year and $59,000 more than two years ago.
• The Foundation awarded more than $210,000 in educational leadership grants for programs
like the Zeta Beta Tau Fraternity’s International Convention, James E. Greer, Jr. President’s
Leadership Academy, Emerging Leaders Institute, and Virtual Officer Institutes. More than 800
undergraduate brothers from 82 chapters attended these programs. 
• The Foundation provided grants for numerous chapter heritage events, such as shabbat din-
ners and programs with local Hillel and Chabad chapters. 
• ZBT Live, an award-winning virtual program, was created for brothers to learn, connect, and
continue to enjoy the benefits of brotherhood since in-person programs were suspended. Be sure
to check out some of the upcoming programs on https//:ZBTFoundation.org/zbtlive.
• Brothers E. Mark Fishman, Alpha Rho (University of California-Los Angeles) 1979, and Brett A.
Leone, Zeta Alpha (Florida State University) 2011, were elected to the Zeta Beta Tau Foundation’s
Board of Directors. If you have an interest in serving, please contact Chief Executive Officer Faron
A. Lewitt at 317-506-7066 or at flewitt@zbtfoundation.org.
Thank you for your continued support of the Zeta Beta Tau
Foundation! Your support helps make everything possible. 
If you would like to make a gift to support 
your Iota brothers, please visit: 
https//:www.zbtfoundation.org.
Cordially, Fraternally and Sincerely,
Faron A. Lewitt, Chief Executive Officer of Zeta Beta Tau Foundation

The Honorable Jonathan D. Frieden,
International President spoke to IOTA
Chapter via ZOOM on Nov 15th.

The Supreme Council of
Zeta Beta Tau Fraternity
meets three times per
year; once in the fall,
once in the spring and
once combined with the
International Convention.
All matters of importance
are discussed at meetings

of the Supreme Council and, oftentimes,
decisions are made that impact the organi-
zation as a whole. Supreme Council meet-
ings are open to any initiated brother of Zeta
Beta Tau Fraternity, except those meetings
deemed as closed. Brothers are encouraged
to attend in order to better understand how
the Fraternity functions on an international
level. In order to learn more about attending
a meeting, please call Indianapolis head-
quarters at (317) 334-1898.
Phi Epsilon, University of Virginia, 1994
email: zbtpresident@zbtnational.org

Bruce Saiber Memorial
Iota Chapter Education Fund

Donation’s to support Iota
Chapter and our undergraduate
brothers at the University of
Denver can be made to Zeta
Beta Tau Foundation’s Bruce
Saiber Memorial Iota Chapter
Education Fund visit:

http:/www.zbtfoundation.org/donate
Gifts may also be made by check made and
payable to the Zeta Beta Tau Foundation
(Note: Saiber Memorial/Iota Chapter Fund)
and mailed to Zeta Beta Tau Foundation, Gift
Processing Office, PO Box 2187, Columbus,
GA 31902.
Zeta Beta Tau – Brotherhood for a Lifetime!
C, F & S,
Faron A. Lewitt, 
Executive Director
Tel: 317-506-7066

https://www.zbtfoundation.org/zbtlive
http:/www.zbtfoundation.org/donate
http:/www.zbtfoundation.org/donate
http:/www.zbtfoundation.org/donate
ZBTFoundation.org/zbtlive


In 1989 ZBT eliminated pledging as a tradi-
tion. While we have had our challenges gain-
ing universal acceptance from all chapters,
ZBT is clearly a safer and better brotherhood
because of this courageous choice. Other fra-
ternities have now followed our lead.
We are proud of our brothers at IOTA who have
been properly implementing this program.
For more information about THE JOURNEY
PROGRAM go to:
https://zbt.org/undergraduates/the-journey/
Also see IOTA's own alumnus Steve Ehrlich
interviewed on this program at:
http://www.9news.com/mobile/video/news/
nation-now/greek-life-reexamination-after-
recent-death/73-2808793

ZBT continues to lead the Greek world with its 
JOURNEY PROGRAM, a non-pledging, non-hazing 

program for assimilation and education of all brothers.

About DU Interfraternity Council aka IFC

Watch and listen to Steve Ehrlich as he
responds to pledging, hazing and recent
deaths at college campuses across the coun-
try, fraternities and sororities are reexamin-
ing Greek life culture in his November 22,
2017 interview broadcasted on NBC Denver
9 News.

The DU Interfraternity Council
believes that fraternity life is an
inherently positive part of the
University community. Realizing
the need to strengthen the fra-
ternity community; to secure a
greater unity in their common
aim and objectives; effectively
regulate the affairs of the frater-
nities, which are members of
IFC; and strive to promote a
positive fraternity life image, the
IFC serves, supports, educates,
and advises their fellow fraterni-
ty members and the greater DU
community. 

Arthur Ashworth is the current
IFC Director of Programming.
Peyton Weeter is the IFC Vice-
President of Recruitment.
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Peyton Weeter is the IFC 
Vice-President of Recruitment.

Arthur Ashworth is the current
IFC Director of Programming.

http://www.9news.com/mobile/video/news/nation-now/greek-life-reexamination-after-recent-death/73-2808793
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DU’s Center for Judaic Studies Witness to History
With support from the Rose
Community Foundation, the Center
for Judaic Studies (CJS) will launch
Witness to History—a new, online
platform for learning a digitized cur-
riculum offering free access to
teachers in Colorado to aid in
Holocaust education. This website
supports a newly legislated
statewide education mandate for
Holocaust and Genocide Studies in
Colorado Public Schools.
It will present narrative profiles of
Holocaust survivors who made
Colorado their home. Their stories
will be integrated into an interactive
chronological timeline of the
Holocaust and interactive maps
keyed to events in the survivors'
narratives. Drawing on archival materials and first-hand testimony, content will be mapped to existing
lesson plans and educational standards now in development under the mandate.
No other online Holocaust educational platform exists that is specifically tailored to the needs of
Colorado public schools and connects the stories of survivors who came to Colorado with the history and
memory of the Holocaust. As survivor’s age, and in an era of increasing anti-Semitism, the preservation
and dissemination of trusted educational content is even more crucial.
The initial funding for Witness to History has helped to launch the program, but there are additional
goals that require continued funding. 
• Professional translation to Spanish
• Continued digitization of archival assets 
and expansion of survivor profiles

• Annual Operating Costs
Broad support for this project is vital. For more infor-
mation on how you can partner with the Center for
Judaic Studies and the University of Denver on this
important initiative, please contact Laura C. Mack,
CAHSS Director of Development, Leadership Annual Giving, laura.mack@du.edu, or 303-871-6267.
Laura C. Mack, Director of Development, Leadership Annual Giving
College of Arts, Humanities & Social Sciences (CAHSS)
To make a gift to CAHSS, call 303.871.6267 or visit: 
https://liberalarts.du.edu/content/give-cahss
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After saying yes to an email invite from Harvey Volin, ’60, I told my wife that I am driving to Denver to meet up
with my Phi Sig friends in September. “You’re doing what? No, you’re not driving to Denver alone, and that’s
final!” I mentioned my dilemma to a temple friend. Either I fly from Seattle or I drive to Denver with another per-
son. Like me, he has family to visit in Denver and would love to go with me. So, on Sunday morning, September
20, 2021, Ronnie and I departed, stocked with masks, sandwiches, and maps. My major objective: to visit my son
and meet up with my Iota chapter fraternity brothers of the 1950s-1960s.

We crossed Washington and Oregon into Idaho and through Utah into Colorado. Wide open spaces, majestic moun-
tains, small towns, national parks and monuments. We saw Great Sand Dunes, Four-Corners, Arches, Pikes Peak,
Continental Divide, Golden Spike and more. “This is America, and I love it!” as my grandfather used to say. 

My friend and I overnighted at
some grand places and a couple
significantly less so.  We tra-
versed rural states along
Interstates; we slowed down
along lesser-traveled roads. We
sighted deer, abandoned motels,
and one-lane bridges. It was
great to visit with my son at his
recently acquired Denver home.
But the highlight was meeting
on Thursday, September 23,
2021 at 6:00PM for dinner with
the Iota boys. Sad to say our
numbers are yearly dwindling.
We came from Montana,
Florida, Seattle, and Denver. It
was fun to reminisce. We had an
impromptu quiz asking who
remembered the housemother’s
name (Jane Schriever); what
was the pay-phone number near
the front door (Pearl 3-9842) etc.

Nearing 9:00PM it was time for we Octogenarians to leave. Hugs, handshakes, promises to meet soon again and
applause to Harvey Volin. Until we meet again, adios, zey gezunt, and be healthy.  Edward Ned Porges, Iota ‘62

EXCLUSIVE IOTA OCTOGENARIAN 
SOCIETY MEETS AGAIN

Left to right: Paul Gold, Herb Galchinsky, Harvey Volin, Don Alweis, 
Jack Kassel, Jerry Greenblatt and (seated) Ned Porges

Ehrlichs, Glicks & Balonicks at Gary Berz daughter's wedding Ehrlichs, Glicks & Balonicks at Gary Berz daughter's wedding 
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THANKS TO ALUMNI
BIG BROTHERS

We want to thank those alumni who have
and  continue to serve as alumni big broth-
ers. These brothers mentor our graduating
seniors as they transition to the real world.
This program helps show our undergradu-
ates that fraternity is forever!
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On a beautiful fall day Iota alumni and undergraduates gathered for our annual touch football
game at Observatory Park.
Lead by QB Nick Miscioscia the alumni come out on top. Along with Nick, Alec Hurst, Merrick
Hiton, Chayce Duncan, Alex Payne, Mike Kaplan, Max Mayeda, Zach Baca and Steve Ehrlich all
participated. Kyle Leigh and Marc Lippitt along with some wives, kids and dogs cheered them on. 

Alumni Win Again!
Iota’s Annual Alumni/Undergrad Touch Football Game

Left to right: Dash Stethem ’17, 
Blaise Mariner ’17, Gage Crisp ’15,
Chris Nalen ’17, Jeff Hauser ’17 
and Scott Graham ’15

L to R Back Row: Chris Nalen ’17,
Alex Simons ’17, Layne Hopkins ’15,
Blaise Mariner ’17, Dash Stethem '17
Front row: Michael Ehrlich ’17,
Mark Honig ’17 and Jeff Hauser ’17

Left to right: Harrison Kuzbyt ’17, 
JJ Greg ’16, Christopher Nalen ’17,
Michael Ehrlich ’17 
Front: Dash Stethem ’17, Jeff
Hauser ’17 and Blaise Mariner ’17

Layne Hopkin’s Wedding Celebration!
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Annual IOTA Alumni Hockey Night
March 5th at 6 pm DD v. CC

With thanks to Brother Richard Goodman we 
will be holding our Annual IOTA Alumni Hockey.
Saturday Night March 5th at 6 p.m. v. Colorado College

We have a limited number of free tickets available for you and
a significant other. Please RSVP to Steve at ehrlich14@aol.com
as soon possible. Need names of all whom tickets are request-
ed for. Please RSVP no later than Feb 25th.
We will have Gold Club access on the upper level of the arena
in between periods for us to gather.
Your ticket(s) will be available at the WILL CALL window. Steve
will confirm this prior to the game date.

Also be sure to SAVE the DATE for our 
102nd Chartering Celebration Oct 6-9th, 2022.

Coach Carle behind the
bench for his 4th season.

Denver Pios Ranked 12th in USCHO & Cane’s Hockey Polls

https://denverpioneers.com/sports/mens-ice-hockey/schedule/2020-21
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Save the Date!
IOTA CHAPTER | 1920-2020

Centennial Celebration dd

Oct 6-9, 2022
Dear Brothers,

After much discussion and for the safety of all, we have decided to reschedule once again until next year.

IOTA’S CENTENNIAL CELEBRATION REUNION
SAVE THE DATE | Oct 6-9, 2022

We will be circulating and posting more information later this year as to the reunion details.
We anticipate the plans will remain similar to what we had originally organized for our reunion. We will
be circulating ideas for things to do for early arrivals on Friday including a golf outing...stay tuned for
details! Saturday activities will include: DU campus tour, hiking in the foothills, tennis, city tour, brewery
tour and a tour of the Denver Art Museum just to name a few. 

A big thank you to the House Corporation for subsidizing the registration fee in honor of IOTA’s
Centennial Celebration at $100.00 per person. This will include:

•Thurs. 5:45pm Gathering for early arrivals: Happy Hour 
•Fri. 5:00pm Registration:
Cocktails/Appetizers/Reception: 6:45pm Dinner on your own in groups by class/eras in the 
North Cherry Creek area. After Friday night dinner at 9:45pm there will be a dessert reception 
at the Chapter house: 1959 South Columbine.
Golf outing likely earlier in the day
•Sat. 11:00am Alumni v. Undergraduate touch football game. Lunch on your own. Tours, hiking, etc.
•Sat. 5:45pm Reception & Banquet:
DU’s Chancellor, Jeremy Haefner, will be speaking to us after our cocktail hour 
(appetizers and cash bar) followed by dinner for alumni, spouses, partners and little sisters.
•Sun. Optional breakfast/brunch on your own or in small groups

C, F, & S,
Stephen P. Ehrlich, 1970
On behalf of the Iota Centennial Celebration Committee
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PLEASE UPDATE YOUR RECORDS
As we approach our celebration next year we
need everyone’s help in updating their records.
This will not only help us stay in contact with you,
but will allow us to publish an up to date directo-
ry for all alumni to access. Please go to:

https://zbt.org/alumni/update-your-information

REUNION AMBASSADORS
We are looking for volunteers to be Reunion
Ambassadors. We will be asking these brothers to
contact brother’s from their graduation and
maybe a year or two in either direction to encour-
age them to join us for what will be a memory and
laugh filled weekend. Should be a fun assignment
speaking with brothers from your era.
Please e-mail Steve at ehrlich14@aol.com to let
him know you are willing to assist.
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ZBT IOTA Website | Follow Us on Facebook
The ZBT IOTA website is the product of a lot of hard work from very dedicated individuals. Through the
help of a website developer, we were able to create something that we truly felt captured our chapter
and who we are. Our new website features a variety of comprehensive tabs, each revealing something
different regarding our brotherhood, along with a blog to keep followers in the loop with all things Iota.
I encourage you to check it out for updates, current news and photos.

You’ll Love Us on Like Us on facebook
https://www.duzbt.com/ https://www.facebook.com/zbtiota/
View composite photos dating back to the 40s,
Yesteryear pictures from the 60s and 70s, 
Brummer Cup Celebrations at DU, 
and a host of Iota Reunions!
https://duzbt.com/alumni/composites/
https://duzbt.com/alumni/yesteryear60s/
https://duzbt.com/alumni/yesteryear70s/
https://duzbt.com/alumni/brummer-cup-celebration/
https://duzbt.com/alumni/boyz-ski-reunions/
https://duzbt.com/alumni/iota-reunions/

A POWERHOUSE OF EXCELLENCE AT DU
Visit Iota Chapter at
https://www.duzbt.com/
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https://duzbt.com/alumni/brummer-cup-celebration/
https://www.facebook.com/zbtiota/
https://duzbt.com/alumni/iota-reunions/
https://www.duzbt.com/
https://duzbt.com/alumni/brummer-cup-celebration/
https://www.facebook.com/zbtiota/
https://duzbt.com/alumni/iota-reunions/
https://www.duzbt.com/
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President
Hello brothers, my name is Alex Murphy and I am
a junior from Plano, Texas. It has been an honor
to serve as Iota’s President as we continue to
move toward a more robust college experience.
Fall quarter has been a great success in terms of
programming and recruitment. The highlight of
this quarter was our brotherhood retreat outside
of the Springs in mid-October. 

The Executive Board has been hard at work to
provide programming for the chapter every day of
the week. Although there have been some exter-
nal challenges in the past few weeks, our brother-
hood is as strong as ever and we are all looking
forward to the rest of a great year. As always, it’s
great to be a ZBT at DU! Stay well.

C, F & S,
Alex Murphy, Iota Chapter President
University of Denver ‘22

Faculty Advisor  
I am Greg Grauberger, the
faculty advisor for ZBT, I
work as an advisor at the
Daniels College of
Business and work closely
with Daniels students and
their families. My opportu-
nity to serve for ZBT gives
me the chance to branch
out and enjoy the privilege
of working with a group of
brothers who are very visi-
ble and distinguished on

campus. In the time I have been associated with
ZBT, I have witnessed the energy and effort that
the house places against all campus activities, cre-
ating well-rounded brothers who are creating
meaningful, lifelong networks. As a priority, I want
the current brothers to think back to the time that
they joined ZBT, the commitment to stand shoul-
der to shoulder with their brothers, to respect and
be there for them. Now, step back to re-examine
that original commitment they made to them-
selves and to the others who are their ZBT family.
Given that perspective, how can they personally
extend and increase that commitment inside, and
outside the ZBT community? What are some strate-
gies and tactics to accomplish this academically,
culturally, and socially? These will be some areas
we explore in the future, and as parents and
alums, your feedback is welcome. 
I am very honored and flattered by the recognition,
and to have been able to receive the Excellence,
Chapter Faculty Adviser award in person. In my
position in Daniels, I work with a lot of students,
and a lot of Greek students, and each day I feel
most fortunate to be connected specifically as a
ZBT Brother with everyone individually, and as a
group. It's a tremendous house, but one that has
not even reached its potential academically, which
is both a challenging and exciting proposition.
While last night provides a snapshot for earned cel-
ebration, it also gives us the impetus to direct our
momentum to the future and to visualize the
accomplishments ahead of us. 
Thanks again, and please give all the Brothers my
sincere thanks at the upcoming chapter meeting.
Email: ggrauber@du.edu Tel: 303-871-3421

Best regards,
Greg Grauberger, Director of Advising, 
Office of Undergraduate Programs at Daniels
College of Business at the University of Denver
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Operations Director
Hey, my name is Henry Davis. I am a junior from
Austin Texas and I have been serving as the
Operations Director as well as a Co-Social Chair
this fall. As Operations Director I’ve been able to
work with different brothers to coordinate events
such as brotherhood development, athletic
events, study groups, and tailgates to support our
brothers playing sports here at DU. As Social
Chair I have been able to organize exchanges
with sororities. We had a disco themed exchange
at a roller rink with Delta Gamma and a pizza and
yard game party at Observatory Park with Chi
Omega. So far this year has been a blast and I'm
so glad that I've taken on several chair positions
to help out my brotherhood!.
C, F & S,
Henry Davis
Operations Director 
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Finance Director
My name is Jake Kalina. I am a junior from
Rochester, Minnesota and the current financial
director for our chapter. I am responsible for main-
taining a chapter wide budget that allocates funds
to our extensive programming. This quarter, dues
returned to the original pre-COVID rate to allow us
enough funds for all fall quarter events. We were
able to have our quarterly out of town retreat,
sorority exchanges, multiple brotherhood develop-
ment events, and so much more. I look forward to
another eventful and safe winter quarter.

C, F & S,
Jake Kalina
Finance Director
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Social
We are more than excited to resume our social pro-
gramming whether it be mixers with the sororities,
off-campus events, or formals — it has been long
overdue and well earned. We have been working
closely with the executive board to provide weekly
programming for the brothers to look forward to.
So far, this past quarter has been filled with fun and
we are looking forward to the next two.

C, F & S,
Aidan Vaughey  
Social Programming Director 

Communications Director
Hi there, I am Liam Fitzgerald. I am a sophomore
from Clarendon Hills, IL and am the current Iota
recruitment chair. After a tough year globally, we
are looking to return our chapter to its previous
size through our programming and other fea-
tures. We look forward to welcoming all new
brothers, and please make sure to send all
recruitment recommendations to me at (630)
853-1731, or LMPFitz501@live.com.

C, F & S,
Liam Fitzgerald 
Communications Chairmen

Programming Director
My name is Maxwell Matza. I am currently a
Senior from Westchester, New York. My main
responsibility includes overseeing chairs and
committees of our chapter. As the Programming
Director, I facilitate events and activities to
ensure we instil the teachings of Zeta Beta Tau to
our chapter. Throughout the past two year we
have endured something no one could ever see
coming, COVID 19. It is my goal to make sure our
chapter experiences ZBT as I have my Freshman,
Sophomore and Junior Year. As for the next few
weeks and months, we are planning our Winter
Retreat, as well as a plethora of weekly events for
our chapter. I am extremely excited for this
Winter quarter.

C, F & S,
Max Matza
Programming Director

Provost 
Hi, we are the current provosts for the Iota chapter.
We are both seniors graduating in the spring. Ethan
is from Chicago and Larry is from New York. Our
duties include teaching our new brothers the histo-
ry of ZBT, our credo, expectations and most impor-
tantly what it means to be a member of ZBT.
Provost is a key role in the development of new
brothers as they will soon be the next role models
for our chapter.

C, F & S,
Ethan Woodley and Larry Waterhouse
Provost Chairmen

Brotherhood Development  
Hi, I am Josh Mittman, a junior at the University of
Denver from Westchester, New York. I am currently
Iota Chapters Brotherhood Development Director. I
am tasked with the oversight of all education and
development of the brothers through in-person and
on-line education that will help develop the
brotherhood and guide our brothers along THE
JOURNEY. Being part of the ZBT community and
the greater DU community has been enjoyable
and rewarding. Being able to learn and grow
together makes such a difference. I look forward
to what lies ahead for the Iota Chapter. Our con-
tinued growth and development as young men
and contributors to our Chapter and the greater
community is only the beginning to the success
that each of us will achieve.

C, F & S,
Josh Mittman 
Brotherhood Development Chairmen
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Community Service 
This fall, we dealt with unprecedented circum-
stances as we looked to assist a community rav-
aged by the Covid-19 pandemic, while maintaining
the health and safety of ourselves, the faculty, and
students of the University of Denver as a whole.
Because of this, we were allowed very minimal in
person events, and promoted virtual volunteering
opportunities for all our brothers, as we looked at
a community that needed our brotherly assistance
more than ever. Our only in-person event this quar-
ter consisted of a Card Drive, in which we made
and collected cards for the Food Bank of the
Rockies to be delivered in packages sent to those
that are immunocompromised or handicapped to
the point where grocery shopping is impossible—
sending out a wide variety of positive messages
and words of hope during these incredibly pressing
times. Moving forward into the Winter Quarter, we
will continue to look for opportunities to contribute
to the public good, while maintaining the safety of
our brothers, and those around us, while hopefully
finding more in-person opportunities that allow us
to still be safe.

C, F & S,
Beck Duncan
Community Service Chairmen
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Academics 
This fall reintroduced in-person classes to the mass-
es for the first time since winter quarter of 2020.
Flip flopping from the standard school schedule to
going entirely online, then back to in person again
has proved challenging for more than just a few.
That being said, grades thus far have been great
around the board. Covid restrictions interrupted
scheduled study groups, but moving into the com-
ing quarter we expect that to change. Study groups
organized by major/minor that were previously in
the works will be introduced this coming winter,
assuming permission from the school.

C, F & S,
Josh Poresky 
Academics Chairmen

Dean’s List Spring 2021
Alex Murphy Dillon Terman
Braden Krumholz Joseph Radochonski
Austin Danelski Noah Taxman
Britt Wasson William Irvin
Benjamin Woodall Julian Holdenried
Joshua Poresky Liam Fitzgerald
Maxwell Matza Declan Crouth
Patrick Crist

Athletics
Hello my name is Alex Daves. I am a sophomore
from Sun Valley, Idaho. I am very excited to me
the athletic chiar again this year. We started off
the year with a couple great events like football
on the strum green and also a huge turnout for
kick ball at Observatory park. I am still working
on trying to get a touch football game with bold-
er going. We also had a good turnout to the alum-
ni football game, even though our team wasn’t
the most structured. Hockey is a big part of DU
and I was excited by both how many kids went a
to the tailgate and division 1 game, and also all
the various different club hockey games. There
are three ZBT members on the team. Overall I am
excited for the opportunities after winter break.

C, F & S,
Alex Daves
Athletic Chairmen

RECRUITMENT
Recommendations Wanted!

We are looking for a few great men. If you
know any men that will be attending DU
please send his name and contact informa-
tion to Liam Fitzgerald, our recruitment
chairmen:
lmpfitz501@live.com
To make a recruitment recommendation for
any other chapter, please go to:
https://zbt.org/alumni/recommend-a-brother/

https://zbt.org/alumni/recommend-a-brother/
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Health
This year has been busy for the health and wellness
of the chapter house. COVID has been a challenge
to manage within the house, but we have combat-
ed that with daily temperature checks and frequent
testing. We’re requiring live-in brothers to wear
masks and disinfect high touch areas. Though we
have had brothers in the fraternity test positive, we
are staying happy and healthy.
C, F & S,
Austin Danelski
Health Chairmen

Risk & Harm Reduction 
As we get back to our regular yearly program-
ming, it is important to keep up with our risk and
harm reduction procedures to avoid any crises in
the future. We are committed to educating new
members on what it means to be your brother’s
keeper and facilitate a safe, worry-free environ-
ment for our brothers.

C, F & S,
Aidan Vaughey
Risk and Harm Reduction Manager

Public Relations
My name is Dylan and I am the social media chair.
I am a sophomore from Connecticut. I played a big
part in spreading word about recruitment over
instagram as well as showing events that brothers
participated in throughout the semester.

C, F & S,
Dylan Allman 
Public Relations Chairmen

Risk Prevention & Wellness 
Risk prevention and wellness has been extremely
important throughout the pandemic. This year our
risk management program has been centered
around the mental health of our brothers. These
unprecedented times have had adverse impacts on
the mental health of many and we are making a
conscious effort to mitigate that. Even with the lack
of regular programming, we have maintained nor-
mal procedures assigning sober monitors to make
sure that brothers can have as much fun as possi-
ble while staying as safe as possible in COVID
friendly environments.
C, F & S,
Alex Goodman
Risk Management Co-Chairmen

IFC Recruitment
My name is Peyton Weeter, a current junior in Zeta
Beta Tau. I was recently elected to the IFC Board as
The Director of Recruitment. Since I am new to the
job I am still unsure of what my position entails but
I am super excited to make a change in Greek Life
during my time in the position as well as represent
ZBT on the board

C, F & S,
Peyton Weeter 
IFC Recruitment Co-Chairmen

Alumni/Parental Relations
Hi, my name is Braden Krumholz and I am the
Parent/Alumni chair for Iota. I am a Junior and
from Dallas, Texas. This has been a great quarter
with getting events running again since last quarter
was plagued by COVID. This quarter we were able
to have a very successful parents weekend and a
fun alumni football game. We are looking forward
to having more events for the next quarter. Thank
you all for participating in our events and see you
all soon.

C, F & S,
Branden Krumhotz
Alumni/Parental Relations Chairmen

Inter Fraternity Council
My name is Arthur Ashworth and during this past
year I have been representing the ZBT IOTA chap-
ter on the IFC executive board as the Operations
Director. During this time, we at IFC have been in
charge of creating the framework and events of
IFC fall rush period with over 400 new freshman
signing up to become apart of the Greek life com-
munity. We have been looking to bring in speakers
to speak with the Greek life members about diffi-
cult topics going on in our community. It has been
an honor serving in this position to represent the
ZBT IOTA chapter.

C, F & S,
Arthur Ashworth
IFC Chairmen



NEW BROTHERS STRENGTHEN
OUR BROTHERHOOD

Aiden Belt Fort Collins, Colorado
Joe Steil Shoreview, Minnesota
Michael Kuras Fair Haven, New Jersey
Milo Waltenbaugh Minneapolis, Minnesota
Gannon Sauvage Chicago, Illinois
Gideon Kroutil Strafford, Missouri
Jack Moser Toronto, Canada
Jonah Krane Calabasas, California
Kiran Powers Minneapolis, Minnesota
Mason Prest Minneapolis, Minnesota
David Cope Menlo Park, California
Nihal Padhy Oklahoma City, Oklahoma
Xander Verity Aurora, Colorado
Braden Meese Norwalk, Connecticut
Charlie Weltcheck San Francisco, California
Henry Edmund New Orleans, Louisana
Mac Dorcey China, Michigan
Kasey Damon Arlington, Texas
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Chapter Advisors Wanted
We are looking for a few more alumni to
serve as chapter advisors. If interested,

please contact Steve via email:
ehrlich14@aol.com.

President: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Alex Murphy
Programming Director: . . . . . Max Matza
Financial Director:. . . . . . . . . Jake Kalina
Operations Director: . . . . . . . Henry Davis
Communications Director: . . Liam Fitzgerald

ZBT Chairmen
Academics: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Josh Poresky 
Alumni and Parent Relations:. . . Braden Krumholz
Apparel:. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Danny Lane
Athletics: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Alex Daves
Brotherhood Development: . . . . Josh Mittman
Brotherhood Overwatch: . . . . . . Austin Danelski
Campus Cordinator: . . . . . . . . . Patrick Eustace
Community Service: . . . . . . . . . Beck Duncan
Diversity Inclusion: . . . . . . . . . . Noah Taxman
Formal: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . James Lykins
Heritage: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ethan Henschel
House, Health and Wellness: . . . Austin Danelski
House Manager:. . . . . . . . . . . . . Miles Tennican
Inter Fraternity Council:. . . . . . . Arthur Ashworth
Inter Fraternity Recruitment: . . . Peyton Weeter
MQB: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ben Schackleford
Philanthropy/B Positive:. . . . . . . Luke Barrett
Provost: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ethan Woodley and

Larry Waterhouse
Public Relations/Photographer: . Dylan Allman
Recruitment: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Liam Fitzgerald
Risk and Harm Reduction:. . . . . Aidan Vaughey
Risk Prevention and Wellness: . Alex Goodman
Rituals: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Charlie Hollington
Sexual Assault Prevention: . . . . Josh Mittman
Social: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Aidan Vaughey and

Grayson Warlick
Steward: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Dylan Allman
Tailgates:. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Bret Rodgers
Traditions: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Ben Schackleford
Website and Facebook: . . . . . . . Peter Valesares and

Nathan Moses
ZBTahiti: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Xavi Rivera, 

Arthur Ashworth and 
Andrew Swift

Seniors:. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . James Lynkins
Sophomores:. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Henry Davis
Freshmen: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Liam Fitzgerald

2021-2022 Executive Board

IOTA SENIORS
Tanner Coleman Ben Woodall
Aiden Schief Patrick Koehler
Max Matza Lawrence Waterhouse
Ben Shackelford Xavi Rivera
Charlie Hollington Brenden McNair
Arthur Ashworth Patrick Crist
Tiernan Naghsh

GET SOME ZBT & DU GEAR
For alumni, brothers and parents for brothers.
Looking to buy some ZBT sportswear and
items for yourself or for your son.
They make great holiday gifts. Check out:
https://www.greekgear.com/zebeta.html
for DU gear check out:
https://www.bkstr.com/denverstore/home
https://www.prepsportswear.com/college/us/colorado/den-
ver/university-of-denver-pioneers?schoolid=2592385

https://www.duzbt.com/


Bruce H. Balonick ’70
Marcia (Little Sister of the Sands, 1970) and Bruce
Balonick, who live in Highland Park, Illinois, have
decided to stay in Denver for the upcoming month of
January. Marcia is the executive director of JACPAC, a
national political action committee. Bruce is Chief
Legal Officer for CFSC, which is headquartered in
Northbrook, Illinois.  Bruce and Marcia are looking for-
ward to spending time with their daughter Annie Atlas,
son-in-law Marc Atlas, and two grandkids Marlee &
Griffin, who live in University Hills. Bruce is “psyched”
for tennis with Brother Ehrlich, and some powder runs
with not only his family, but Brother Berz and Brother
Errant
email: bbalonick@cfsc.com

Al ‘Boomer’ Belsky ’72
Tory and I have been enjoying retirement and doing
lots of international traveling before Covid and will do
more after the pandemic is over. Spending winters in
Scottsdale and summers in Vail and Denver. Just loving
not working. Now retired for almost 5 years, man it
goes fast. This year Tory has a big birthday and we’re
celebratig our 50th Anniversary in July.
email: albelsky@msn.com

Don Reisfeld ’76
Our Boyz fishing trip was been postponed for a second
time due to the pandemic and has been rescheduled
for June 22-26, 2022. Interested in fishing for king
salmon and halibut with the Boyz at Peregrine Lodge
in Haida Gwaii, BC, Canada? We are currently a group
of seven, and have two guaranteed spots at the 2019
rate. 
Visit: http://www.peregrinelodge.com/ contact Don.
email: don@mortonad.com

Ken Jacobs ’80
I am a Physical Therapist at Capital Regional Medical
Center in Tallahassee since 1995. Married to Sharon
(Goldstein) Jacobs for 33 years. She’s an attorney in
Tallahassee, Florida. I am also commander of the
Tallahassee Composite Squadron of the Civil Air Patrol
and a Search and Rescue Pilot for CAP. Sharon and I
are members of Springtime Tallahassee, an annual
spring parade and event that have been around since
1969. They also do charity volunteer work for the
community. We are in our 3rd year.
email: kenjac858@comcast.net

Ryan Martin ’11
I was recently married.
email: RyanMartin2345@gmail.com

25

Alex Payne ’13
I am a Sr. Java Practice Lead aka an IT recruiting team
lead, managing four folks. My wife Katie and I are
expecting our second child after having our first,
Palmer, last year on our one year wedding anniversary.
Our son is due in late February, early March. Katie
recently started a new job at Gymshark. Outside of
that the biggest news is the upcoming birth of our son.
email: alexpayne44@yahoo.com

Zachary Baca ’14
Teaching math at Arvada High School. Claire and I got
married in September 2020! We love married life. We
make a great team! There is a prospect of moving to
London next year with Claire’s job.
email: bacazachary@gmail.com

Iota Chapter Alumni News
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Alumni Gatherings
Thanks to Jay Reano for his efforts in keeping the
bonds of brotherhood alive and well in Denver.
Every third Tuesday  local alumni meet for lunch.
We share stories, mostly lies, about the past and
catch up on current events. We are hoping more
local alumni will join us, contact Jay via email:
jreano@comcast.net for more information.
Why not consider doing this in your city?
Contact Steve Ehrlich: ehrlich14@aol.com and he’ll
get you contact information for alumni in your area.

Please send us news about you and your family for the
next AN IOTA’S WORTH. Please include your name, year
of graduation, e-mail along with an update on you and/or
your family to Steve at: ehrlich14@aol.com Thanks!

News about you... 
for the next An Iota’s Worth



Lost Brother

Gerald Feldhamer
Donald I. Goodfried
Marvin M. Richman
Norton Robitaille
Milton Cohen
Alan S. Eber
Irwin Ginsborg
Fred S. Sorkin
Max T. Goldstein
Melvin R. Eskanos
Solomon Hailpern
Herbert L. Maslin
Victor Romer
Reuben Caplan
Dave B. Cohen
Morton L. Gart
David Hailpern
Neil F. Karkus
William S. Shefrin
Lawrence Tepper
Edward R. Zall
Allan S. Axler
Chuck Cooper
Martin L. Hornstein
Jerry Luper
Jerome M. Rothstein
Barry A. Schulman
Larry Siegel

Lost Brother

Edward H. Steinberg
Paul N. Shapiro
Frank J. Gold
Richard Rosenberg
Frederick L. Ginsberg
Robert W. Hochstadt
David C. Koshar
Stanley H. Miller
Richard S. Weiner
Alan Witheiler, Ph.D.
Andrew M. Hilvitz
Stanley H. Kippur
Leonard L. Berry
Charles M. Brunengraber
Hal S. Forman
Richard H. Glass
Aaron P. Liebowitz
David I. Pesner
Dennis A. Steinberg
E. M. Canges
Mark D. Cohn
Stuart Heller
Steven Stern
Kenneth S. Asch
Michael B. Brooks
Peter B. Davis
Ronald F. Fried
Morton Hoffman

HELP US FIND OUR LOST ALUMNI | WE NEED THEIR EMAILS
We are working closely with the University of Denver to update our alumni list.
We are in need of e-mail addresses for the following alumni, see list below.
If you have any of these please send them to Steve Ehrlich at: ehrlich14@aol.com
To update your records with DU click on the DU logo or web link below:
https://securelb.imodules.com/s/1150/interior2013/index.aspx?sid=1150&gid=1001&pgid=3&cid=40&
returnurl=https%3a%2f%2fsecurelb.imodules.com%2fs%2f1150%2finterior2013%2findex.aspx%3fsid%
3d1150%26gid%3d1001%26pgid%3d95%26cid%3d271#_ga=1.160135357.1099627392.1437962751
to do likewise for ZBT please click on the web link below:
http://www.zbt.org/alumni/update-your-contact-information.html

If you are not receiving communications from ZBT and Iota
Chapter it is because we do not have your correct e-mail
address, please update your records so we can stay in touch.

Year Graduated

1951
1951
1951
1951
1952
1952
1952
1952
1953
1954
1954
1954
1954
1956
1956
1956
1956
1956
1956
1956
1956
1957
1957
1958
1958
1958
1958
1958

Year Graduated

1958
1959
1960
1960
1962
1962
1962
1962
1962
1962
1963
1963
1964
1964
1964
1964
1964
1964
1964
1965
1965
1965
1965
1966
1966
1966
1966
1966
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Need new list from National

https://securelb.imodules.com/s/1150/interior2013/index.aspx?sid=1150&gid=1001&pgid=3&cid=40&returnurl=https%3a%2f%2fsecurelb.imodules.com%2fs%2f1150%2finterior2013%2findex.aspx%3fsid%3d1150%26gid%3d1001%26pgid%3d95%26cid%3d271#_ga=1.160135357.109962
https://securelb.imodules.com/s/1150/interior2013/index.aspx?sid=1150&gid=1001&pgid=3&cid=40&returnurl=https%3a%2f%2fsecurelb.imodules.com%2fs%2f1150%2finterior2013%2findex.aspx%3fsid%3d1150%26gid%3d1001%26pgid%3d95%26cid%3d271#_ga=1.160135357.109962
https://securelb.imodules.com/s/1150/interior2013/index.aspx?sid=1150&gid=1001&pgid=3&cid=40&returnurl=https%3a%2f%2fsecurelb.imodules.com%2fs%2f1150%2finterior2013%2findex.aspx%3fsid%3d1150%26gid%3d1001%26pgid%3d95%26cid%3d271#_ga=1.160135357.109962
https://securelb.imodules.com/s/1150/interior2013/index.aspx?sid=1150&gid=1001&pgid=3&cid=40&returnurl=https%3a%2f%2fsecurelb.imodules.com%2fs%2f1150%2finterior2013%2findex.aspx%3fsid%3d1150%26gid%3d1001%26pgid%3d95%26cid%3d271#_ga=1.160135357.109962
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Lost Brother

Robert Shipman
Norman S. Fried
David Gotfred
Neil A. Finkelstein
Lawrence S. Gore
James L. Lewitt
Frank L. Londy
Mark L. Muskat
Michael L. Resnick
Stephen A. Smith
Brian C. Adams
Elliot Blumenthal
William E. Furth
Thomas Gerber
Andrew Hoffman
Fred D. Jacobson
Kenneth Olsen
Marc Sherman
Robert Soffer
Michael Soloway
Peter G. Stone
Barry D. Zamelsky
Jeff Sherer
Mark R. Anderson
Randy S. Gerber
Loryn T. Abrams
Jeffery P. Allen
Jeffrey P. Allen
Lonny P. Zarowitz
Thomas L. Nathan
Richard L. Page, Jr.
Tom K. Lieberman
Mark A. Freedman
Thomas R. Horvitz
Simon J. Rosen
Joseph M. Odachonski
Bradley F. Otto
Gerald L. Thomas
Scott Acker
John V. Griggs
John A. Heiss
Todd M. Jurgens
Hudson Kekaula
Terry L. McCormick
Steven I. Spielman
Robert C. Woo

Lost Brother

Jeff P. Derade
Martin D. Greene
Mark D. Peller
James A. Zitsman
Jeffrey H. Perrye
John E. Archer
Thomas M. Geher
Michel A. Hoffstein
Terrance L. Kirkpatrick
Michael E. Stein
Gregg P. Nathan
Michael Shannon
Steven M. Wells
Granton E. Bartz
Roy Tampubolon
Lawrence M. Traub
Richard R. Cowden
Shane E. Delevan
Evan L. Herald
John R. Pasqual
Lance D. Reich
Kelly D. Hasty
Haiwan T. Love
Scott S. Schwartz
Simeon Garon-Wolf
John J. Dayton
Jarret J. Jacobus
Jarret J. Jacobus
Daniel E. White
Daniel E. White
Jason Young
Maxwell S. Halpert
Jared S. Johnson
Timothy M. Tynan
Jake P. Hujar
Elio R. Merino
Rex F. Hendrickson
William T. Karges
Dylan Z. Kuntz
Zachary N. Wallace
Henry S. Matter
Peter W. Robbins
Nicholas J. Ward
Joseph M. Kruger
Benjamin J. McAllister
Honorable Warren J. Taylor

Year Graduated

1966
1967
1967
1968
1968
1968
1968
1968
1968
1968
1969
1969
1969
1969
1969
1969
1969
1969
1969
1969
1969
1969
1970
1971
1972
1973
1973
1973
1973
1974
1977
1978
1979
1979
1979
1980
1980
1980
1981
1981
1981
1981
1981
1981
1981
1981

Year Graduated

1982
1982
1982
1982
1983
1984
1984
1984
1984
1984
1985
1985
1985
1990
1991
1991
1992
1992
1992
1992
1992
1993
2008
2009
2010
2011
2011
2011
2011
2011
2012
2013
2013
2013
2014
2014
2015
2015
2015
2015
2016
2016
2017
2018
2018
2018
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Lost Brother

Kirk P. Scully
Maxwell F. Smith
Brian L. Richardson
Andrew M. Boeger
Philip C. Hodges
James B. Lykins
Peter D. McArthur
Victor Bain
Robert D. Brody
Albert H. Cook
Merill Delwitt
Bruce M. Eisenberg
Joe Gvirtzman
Arnold Hewman
Benjamin Jacobs
Richard M. Kaplan
Bernard Kemper
Harold A. Lifshutz
Henry Mitgang
Peter Morton
Carl Richman
Sam Rudd
William Samuelson
Zellman Steinberg
Edward M. Wikler

Year Graduated

2019
2019
2020
2021
2021
2021
2021
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
N/A
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Zeta Beta Tau – Brotherhood for a Lifetime!

Connect with ZBT’s BRIDGE Platform
Connect with ZBTs across the world in our
new brothers-only platform, BRIDGE! Sign up
in less than two minutes with your Facebook
account and reconnect with old brothers and
meet new ones! Alternate methods to create
an account include using your email address
or LinkedIn profile, visit:
https://bridgezbt.com/

https://bridgezbt.com/

